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SHORELINE COMMUNITY COLLEGE 

CHRYSLER’S MOPAR CAP ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING 
 

PROGRAM:  MOPAR CAP                 DATE:  December 10, 2015 
PLACE:         McNaughton Room #2120  TIME:  10:30 a.m. 

 
Present:   Scott Randel, AutoNation CDJR Seattle 

                                                Tim Vaughn, AutoNation CDJR Bellevue 
                        
                                                                                    
                     College Representatives: 
                                             Michael Boehm, Director 
       Ken Campbell, MoparCAP Instructor 
       Dan Fey, Workforce Dean 
       Jacquie Ogilvie, Secretary 
                   
_________________________________________________________________________________________________                                                                                                            
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS: 

 Meeting opened with Mopar Instructor, Ken Campbell 
 He welcomed everyone and self-introductions were made 

 
 
NEW DEAN & NEW AUTOMOTIVE DIRECTOR: 

 Ken introduced the new Dean and Director 
 Michael Boehm, Automotive Director, is very much involved with promoting 

the program at high school levels 
 

 
VERIFICATION OF CONTACT INFORMATION: 

 Ken had everyone make sure their contact information was correct 
 
RECRUITING & ENROLLMENT: 

 The CAP class is full for the winter 2016 quarter 
 There are 10 students registered for classes and 11 in coop 
 This is one of the only open enrollment course programs 
 If you have someone to refer to the program, please do so 

 
 
 



2 | P a g e  

 
LUNCH 
 
 
REPORT ON THE SECOND SESSION OF MOPAR CAP 

 Second session of CAP is going well 
 Vince would like to get someone for Friday & Saturday 

 
BUDGET FOR CAP 

 Tacoma Chapter of Mopar Unlimited Car Club continues to contribute $500 
per year to our school which goes towards scholarships for the students 

 Our program has also received a grant from the Chrysler Foundation for 
$3000 

 Ken Campbell is in the process of writing another grant for the upcoming 
year 

 
REPORT FROM THE PORTLAND TRIANING CENTER 

 Mark Scott is teaching one week a month in the Portland Training Center at 
this time 

 Chrysler has hired two full time instructors for the training center 
 There is an additional floater that will also teach out of the training center in 

remote stations 
 
COMMITTEE DISCUSSION 

 The FCA agreement is being sent out and we will wait for a response from 
them. 

 We are going to try to encourage diesel to be one of the training classes  
 Tim Vaughn asked “We want to draw in good kids, how we do this?” 
 A survey will be handed out before you leave to let us know what you as a 

representative for the dealer wants? 
 It was expressed that the techs think they deserve an amount of money just 

for showing up. 
 They need a pay scale to be paid per their education 
 The dealerships do not require the students to be ASE certified.  It is not 

required.  AutoNation dropped this requirement. 
 The group said they need younger guys and need the back to back program 

where they are learning in school 
 The Bellevue store could use another set of new students due to recalls 
 Dealerships have been happy with the techs coming out of this program 

 
SCHEDULE OF NEXT MEETING: 

 Next meeting to be held April 21, 2016. 
 
 
Meeting adjourned 12:25 


